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Ms. Donetta Davidson  


BY FAX:   303-869-4861

Secretary of State

1560 Broadway, Suite 200

Denver, CO 80202

This is a supplement to our September 27th objection to the proposed Election Rules.

1. The Rules do not prohibit the use of non-secret ballots.  As you know, Boulder County is requiring voters to vote using a non secret ballot.  This violates the Colorado Constitution, Article VII, Section 8, and several Colorado statutes.  We believe it is the duty of the Secretary of State to promulgate rules that follow the law.  These rules do not do so.  Please make revisions to secure voter’s right to vote using a secret ballot.

2. At your suggestion, we have reviewed C.R.S. 1-8-103.5(2a), and found the following:

(2) (a) The eligible elector may return the voted ballot to the designated or coordinated election official by electronic transfer. In order to be counted, the returned ballot shall be received in the office of the designated or coordinated election official by 7 p.m. on election day. Once the ballot is received by the designated or coordinated election official, a bipartisan team of judges shall duplicate the ballot, and the ballot shall be counted as all other absentee ballots. Duplicating judges shall not reveal how the elector has cast his or her ballot.

The term “electronic transfer” was meant to mean “secure electronic transfer” as in the transfer of cash using encrypted telecommunications within the banking industry.  As you know, the plan for Internet voting, to which this paragraph originally applied, was cancelled because it was not secure.  

It was never intended that the term would refer to totally insecure FAX transfers of voted ballots.  Using your liberal interpretation, a touch-tone telephone application would be permitted, and I think you know that this is not true.

The Boulder County ballot is said to be 11” X 17”.  Many FAX machines do not accommodate this form-factor.

Rule 25 must not permit the transmission of voted absentee ballots using insecure FAX transmission.

3. We are extremely distressed to hear you announce that you intend to count votes on absentee ballots cast after Election Day but received before 10 days after Election Day.  Was this disclosed in the draft rules?

Post-election-day voting must not be permitted because it would open a new opportunity for fraud.  Qualified voters could obtain an absentee ballot and hold it until Election Day has passed.  They can then sell this ballot to the highest bidder.  Bidders would know whether it is worth buying, because the preliminary election results would have been announced before the bidder commits funds.

Colorado law is designed to ensure that no voter has the opportunity to know the preliminary results of an election before the voter casts their ballot.  Your proposed rule would violate the letter and spirit of the law.

One possible way to remedy the problem would be to delay counting all ballots until after the last day that a ballot can be legally cast.


We hope that you will take these and our earlier comments seriously.  We are very concerned that Colorado’s election system is out of control.
Al Kolwicz
Executive Director
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